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Subject: Presentation by Supervisor Zaragoza to Highlight the Collaboration between Public 
and Private Entities who worked in partnership to improve road conditions on a private road in 
the El Rio Area 

Recommendation:  Receive and File 

Discussion:  Please join me in welcoming and congratulating the many local businesses for 
their collaboration and contribution to the Wright Road Project. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact my office at (805) 654- 2613. 
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